



MEETINGS, 2ND WEDNESDAY OF EACH MONTH TIME: 7:30 P.M. LANCASTER TOWNSHIP COMMUNITY CENTER Columbia Ave., Lancaster, PA

Mailing address: L.C.P.S. 19 Circle Rd. Millersville, PA 17551

Next Meeting - Wed., DECEMBER 13, 2000

FOR MORE INFORMATION, CALL MARILYN SHIRLEY (717) 872-2479

VOL.11, #10 NEWSLETTER FOUNDED SEPTEMBER 1990 DECEMBER 2000

DECEMBER PROGRAM

HOSTS/HOSTESSES FOR DECEMBER

TEM #1 -- The December program will a a stamp find for all! You are asked to bring about 50 or so of your extra stamps to be added to our shoebox of extra stamps we have been accumulating. We will then put them out on two tables for you to "root" thru. We will charge a penny apiece for any stamps you want. The money will go to the club for Philatelic use.

This should be fun for everyone!

ITEM #2--Since this is the time of year when our thoughts turn to giving to others, would you please consider bringing to the meeting a can or two of fruit or vegetables to be given to the Water Street Rescue Mission. This is a small way our club can share with others who are less fortunate than ourselves. We will then take the food to the mission as a gift from the LCPS.

All club members are the hosts and hostesses for the December meeting. We are planning a cookie exchange. If you will bring 2 dozen cookies, we will give you a plate and you can have a cookie from each participant. (If you cannot eat cookies for some reason, do not bring in cookies --you can just "drink a cup of cheer" instead.)



REMEMBER JANUARY IS A NEW YEAR -- NEW OFFICERS AND RENEWAL OF YOUR MEMBERSHIP BY PAYING \$5.00 DUES.

WELCOME

BEATRIZ M. KILLOUGH

With deep regret we must report the passing of BEATRIZ KILLOUGH. Bea, as she was known to her friends, died at the Essa Flory Hospice Center of natural causes.

Bea was a featured speaker at several club meetings. She was very well versed on "Art on Stamps". She published articles for various philatelic journals. Bea and Dick Dudley (a recently deceased club member) were very close friends. These two people are great losses to our club. Her enthusiasm and love of collecting stamps is something we all desire!

Prof. Killough was a Fulbright Scholar and a graduate of Univ. of Texas and Univ. of Pennsylvania. She retired from Millersville Univ., where she was a Foreign Language Professor of Spanish.

Besides her husband, William J. Killough, she is survived by a son, Robert L. Killough.

Our deepest sympathies are extended to William and Robert Killough. Bea will certainly be missed at our club meetings.



We extend a hand of friendship cour newest member of the club -- DR. OWEN KEENE -- who collects worldwide stamps. We look forward to getting to know OWEN better in the upcoming months. WELCOME ABOARD!



RUSH! RUSH! RUSH! RUSH!

Since this is the time of year when everyone is rushing around, getting presents, making cookies, planning holiday celebrations and visiting friends in general, the Newslett staff is also taking a break. So, ware asking you to understand why this newsletter is extremely SHORT. We will try to do better NEXT MONTH!

GOD BLESS EACH AND EVERYONE THIS HOLIDAY SEASON

LCPS OFFICERS

PETER BILLIS, PRESIDENT RICHARD SHAEFER, VICE PRESIDENT LORI HOSTETLER, SECRETARY DONALD WEBER, TREASURER

NEWSLETTER STAFF

MICHAEL SHIRLEY, GRAPHIC ARTS
MARILYN SHIRLEY, DATA PROCESSING